
 
May 23, 2025 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole 
Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for Hamilton Township for Firehouse HVAC System Upgrades 
in Fiscal Year 2026.  
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the Township of Hamilton, located at 
2090 Greenwood Avenue, Hamilton, NJ 08609.  
 
The funding would be used for HVAC system upgrades in all eight firehouses to 
improve air quality, energy efficiency, and firefighter safety.  
 
This project is a good use of taxpayer funding because it addresses critical public safety 
infrastructure by replacing outdated and failing HVAC systems in Hamilton Township’s 
eight fire stations—ensuring safe, healthy, and climate-controlled environments for first 
responders—while also delivering long-term financial, operational, and environmental 
benefits through energy efficiency, reduced utility costs, job creation, and the prevention 
of more costly emergency repairs, ultimately maximizing the value of public investment 
and enhancing service for over 92,000 residents. 

  
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 
authorized in 5305(a)(2). 

  
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family. 

 
Sincerely, 



 

 
Herb Conaway, Jr., MD (NJ-03) 
Congressman 


